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Humber Valley’s Meeting Announcement 
Tues Feb 7th, 2006 @ 7:30pm 

 

Here’s how to the get 
there: From the 401 East or 
West, exit at Keele Street 
North. Turn right on 
Sheppard Ave, and follow 

Sheppard to the entrance to Downsview Park. Turn right into 
the park onto John Drury Lane until you reach Carl Hall Road. 
Turn left at Carl Hall and continue east over the railway tracks 
to the museum, which is on your right. 

 

New Year’s Day Fun Fly Report  
What a day! The weather was positively balmy. The only 
problem was the early morning fog which swallowed up and 
spit out at least one airplane. However the light snow and 
warm temperatures together with calm winds made for a 
perfect day and a great turnout as you can see below!  
 

 

Annual General Meeting (AGM) Tue Feb 7th  
The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday Feb 7th 
at the TAM starting at 7:30pm. This is when we will go over the 
2005 Annual Report and discuss the budget and planned 
events for the 2006 flying season. You will be able to download 
the 2005 Annual Report from the “Members Only” page of the 
club web site as soon as it is completed. An e-mail notice will 
be sent out to all members with e-mail addresses and copies 
will be available at the Feb 7th meeting. Please come to the 
meeting prepared to discuss any questions, concerns or 
suggestions for the 2006 season. The Annual Financial 
Statement (below) will be reviewed. It’s your club so come and 
express your views. We will vote on a motion to accept the 
Annual Report at the meeting.  
 

Humber Valley Radio Control Flyers 
Statement of Income & Surplus for the Year Ended  

October 31, 2005 
Revenues   $  

Membership Fees   8,982.35 
Other Income 1      385.00 
Sale of AIM Trimark Investment     5,673.98 
Sale of GGOF Fund     8,761.26 
Total Revenues  23,802.59 

Expenses  $  
Field Maintenance (Gas for Lawnmower)      206.73 
Field Development               -   
Awards and Prizes       391.11 
Newsletter & Postage      393.69 
Capital Expenditures:   
   Steel Container 3,504.05   
   Lawnmower & Equipment 3,864.00   7,368.05 
General Operations:   
   Toilet Rent    829.25   
   City Permit    700.00   
   Bank Charges  2    130.53   
   Meeting Costs - Hall Rental  3    800.00   
   Meeting Costs - Food & Beverages      63.64   
   Meeting Costs - Guest Speakers            -     
   Other  Costs (garbage bags, first-aid)    123.11   
   Web Hosting Fees 4    401.25   
   MAAC Fees & Signage            -     
   Contests & Promo (Fun-Fly & Events)    228.85   3,276.63 
Total Expenses 11,636.21 
Surplus of Revenues over Expenditures  12,166.38 
      
Surplus, Beginning   - Nov 01, 2004   $  
Cash         37.59 
Investment:  AIM Trimark                 -   
                     GGOF Fund               -  
Surplus, Ending       - Oct 31, 2005    12,203.97 
   

Humber Valley Radio Control Flyers 
Balance Sheet - October 31,2005 

Assets   $  
Cash  12,203.97 
Investment:  AIM Trimark                -   
                     GGOF Fund                  -  
Total Assets 12,203.97 
Notes:   
1. Sale proceeds of donated planes and equipment. 
2. Bank charges including $111.58 paid for new cheque-books. 
3. Includes $400 paid in connection with 2004 hall rental. 
4. Includes an advance payment for next 4 years to 2009. 
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January Meeting Report - Movie Night! 
Our movie night worked out very well 
with interesting clips and movies. 
David Edwards found a good 
assortment of jet and crash videos he 
was able to download from the 
Internet and Tom Gottlieb showed a 
promotional clip of the new Bad Boy V2 Fun Fly he is building. 
Tom said he would bring it to the February meeting to show 
how it looks - ready to fly.  

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Tue Feb 7th    
Club Meeting 
• Executive Elections 
• Annual General Meeting 

Sun Feb 26th     February Frozen Finger Fun Fly 
– 10am to Noon 

Sun Feb 5th  
Oakville Model Flying Club 
Toronto West Swap Meet – 9am 
to Noon 

Sun Mar 12th  Whitby Aeromodellers RC Show 
and Sale – 9am to 2pm 

Sun Mar 19th    Aurora Model Aircraft Club 11th 
Annual Swap Meet - 9am to 2pm

Don’t Forget the Upcoming HVRCF … 
Fabulous, Famous, Freakin’, February 
Frozen Finger Fun Fly Frenzy and Free For 
All (FFFFFFFFFF)…whew!! 
   When???  10:00am Sun Feb 26th  
Please note that the March Flyer will come out after this event 
so this is your last and only reminder for the FFFFFFFFFF. 
Mark it on your calendar today! 

Gary’s Update on Field Leveling Progress 
The first loads of clean fill have been delivered to the area west 
of the gate.  Soil will be dumped there as it becomes 
available.  When enough is accumulated, the Parks 
Department will haul it up the hill and fill in the depressions on 
the north half of the flying field. The one mound of fill in the 
center of our field marks the east / west boundary for leveling 
operations. The inconvenience to landing and take-off should 
be minor.  We really are fortunate to have so much green 

space to 
work with.  
Who ever 
thought a 
pile of dirt 
would look 
so good. 
Photo 
shows dirt 
being 
staged just 
west of the 
gate. We 
appreciate 

all the help and support we get from Parks Superintendent, 
Jim Wakelin and the Parks Department staff – Thanks Jim!  
 

New Club Forum Is Up and Running 
Make sure you go and check out the club’s new forum which is 
now fully operational and looks great thanks to our Web 
Master, Barry Collingwood. You can view any post as a guest 
but please note that you must register in order to reply to 
posts. Get to the forum at www.hvrcf.org.  
 

 
 

Elections at the AGM Feb 7th  
Elections will take place at the Annual General 
Meeting on February 7th.  

Free Pizza – Only at Humber Valley! 
The only thing better than hot pizza 
is FREE hot pizza and we have it at 
every monthly winter meeting. 
What other club goes the distance 
for you like Humber Valley RC 
Flyers? Come early though to get 
the best selection.  

 
J-B WELD – A Trusted Friend 

I finally had to go out and buy a new 
supply of J-B WELD which I must have 
had in my shop for over 10 years. In case 
you haven’t heard of it, you should run to 
your nearest Canadian Tire outlet and ask 
for it by name. It is basically steel epoxy 
that fixes anything metal from mufflers to 
carburetors and has always been a good 
friend to me... Tom Gottlieb, Editor. 

Your Executive... 
President, David Plank  (647) 438 8191 
Vice President, Gary Del Bel Belluz (416) 741 8181 
Secretary, Dan Paluzzi (905) 303 0500 
Program Director, Pat Knight (416) 225-2687 
Contest Director, Dave Sanders (905) 271 3141 
Treasurer, Agasthi Ranasinghe (905) 761 2092 
Field Officer, Gary Del Bel Belluz (416) 741 8181 
Past President, Tom Gottlieb (416) 781 3189 

Appointed Club Positions: 
Editor, Tom Gottlieb (416) 781 3189 
Web Master, Barry Collingwood (416) 925 6588 
Librarian, Roy Gee (416) 749 8793 
Jr.  Representative, Justin Gregoris  (905) 893 0763 


